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Meeting Minutes – October 16, 2017
Fritz’s Family Restaurant
Those Present:
District #1




Kevin Noffsinger




District #2                                                                     John Densmore
District #3




Greg Ackerman, Treasurer
District #4                                                                     
District #5





District #6




Ross Voelker, Chair
District #7





District #8




John Krick
Shipper Representative                                             Neil French

Executive Secretary 



Joe Cramer
Research Director



Greg Varner

Others Present:

Heather Throne, MDARD
Mike Probst, MSU
The meeting was called to order at 6:08 p.m. by Chairman Ross Voelker.  Voelker recognized MSU Grad Student Mike Probst and allowed Mike a few minutes to introduce himself.         
APPROVAL OF AGENDA:  A motion was made by Ackerman to approve the agenda.  Densmore supported the motion.  Motion passed.

PUBLIC COMMENT:  there was none
APPROVAL OF MINUTES:  A motion was made by French with support from Noffsinger to accept the minutes dated August 3, 2017 and August 8, 2017 as presented.  Motion passed.
FINANCIAL REPORT:  The balance sheet, P&L statement and budget comparisons for FY 2016-17 for both the Commission and PRAB were presented.  After a few questions and discussion, a motion was made by Ackerman with support from Densmore to accept the financial report as presented and place on file.  Motion passed.

MDARD UPDATE – Heather Throne
· SCBG agreements have been sent.  Press release is due out later this week or next.

· Public comment period to establishing grant priorities is going to be held later this month.

· Value Added Grants are due in early November.  These grants are capped at $125,000 and require a 30% match.

· World Development Grant applications will go out on November 1

· State budget will fund a new fruit and veg lab, food banks and IQF, and mobile labs

· Multi State Research efforts will continue next year for us. 

MBS Report – Shipper Representative French 
· mentioned that there has been some interest in 2018 crop noting this is a bit earlier than normal.  

· French went on to compliment growers for managing their 2017 dry bean crop following last June’s flood situation.  With good weed control the crop recovered and made a pretty good crop all things considered.  French believes we will have at least an 18 bag state average.
· July planted beans are beyond the risk of frost for the most part and appear to be producing well.    

· French also complimented growers for their ongoing efforts to minimize soybean 
contamination sometimes experiences at harvest time.  

· French also noted that the Minn-Dak production area had a very good crop.
· Growers continue to sell throughout as the market drifted. 

Committee Assignments for FY 2017-18:  
Executive Secretary Cramer explained the process for committee assignments which is simply that the Chairman fills committees and presents the list as a recommendation to the board.  Chairman Voelker’s recommendation is as follows:

Production Research Advisory Board 

· Kevin Noffsinger

· Clint Stoutenburg

· John Krick

· Greg Ackerman

· Jim Roggenbuck, Alternate

· Ross Voelker, Alternate

Saginaw Valley Research and Extension Center Advisory Board

· Jack Frank

· Clint Stoutenburg

· Ross Voelker

Saginaw Valley Research and Extension Center Fund Raising Committee
· Jack Frank

Farm Produce Insurance Authority Board

· Greg Ackerman

US Dry Bean Council Representatives

· Ross Voelker, Delegate

· Clint Stoutenburg, Alternate
French moved to accept the committee recommendations.  Densmore supported the motion.   Motion passed. 

EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR’S REPORT – Joe Cramer
· Cramer noted the concern over funding for the USDA position housed at MSU.  This position is currently filled by Dr. Karen Cichy.  Dr. Cichy is a leading researcher for dry bean nutrition.   
· USDBC Reverse Trade Team visited in September.  8 countries were represented.  Most considered it successful.  Plans are being made for next year already.
· The national sales team for Furmano’s was in state for a national sales meeting.  We created a Bean Day for them on September 20th.  Great participation by the industry made this event successful.  Furmano’s sent a thank you note. 
· The Research Director Search Committee disbanded after making its recommendation.  The Committee considered both candidates to be acceptable.  The matter is in the hands of MSU at this point.  
· Voelker reported on the testimony given in front of the House Ag Committee on HB 4940 (re-districting).  The Committee voted 12-0 in favor of HB 4930.  The bill will now proceed through the proper channels.  We hope to have the bill in place by the end of the year.  Cramer went on the outline a possible nomination process.  Commissioners will decide on the process at the December 15th Commission meeting.    
· Cramer updated the group on an event being planned called the Michigan Dry Bean Conference of the Americas. 
· Cramer noted the date and location change for our December meeting.  The new meeting date is December 15, 2017.  The new location is the Michigan Sugar Company Corporate Office located in the new uptown development in Bay City.   
RESEARCH DIRECTOR’S REPORT – Greg Varner
· 2017 dry bean Variety Research Plot tours were reviewed and discussed.  Some plots are well attended but others aren’t.  What can be done to improve on attendance?  Are they necessary?  Commissioners will consider recommendations in early 2018.   

· Research plots were harvested in 14 days without a rain delay.    Results will hopefully be ready for distribution during our December regional meetings.

· BIC meetings are scheduled for October 29 and 30 in East Lansing.

 USDBC REPORT:  
Commissioner Krick attended ANUGA last week representing the USDBC.  Krick shared his thoughts on the value of having a grower present noting that those attending seem especially interested in a grower’s perspective.  John also mentioned the frequency of hearing positive commentary about the good quality and consistency of Michigan beans.  Krick also noted the heavy interest in chickpeas.    
With no further business, Chairman Voelker adjourned the meeting at 

Respectfully,
 Joe Cramer
Joe Cramer, E.S.
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